
 

 

Pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act, the U.S. Navy has prepared a Draft        
Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) to evaluate the potential environmental impacts of    

constructing a new multi-mission dry dock and associated waterfront infrastructure      
improvements at Puget Sound Naval Shipyard and Intermediate Maintenance Facility (PSNS 
& IMF) and relocating some shipyard functions to Naval Base Kitsap-Bangor. PSNS & IMF is 

located on Naval Base Kitsap-Bremerton in Washington state. The Navy is accepting  
comments during a 45-day public review and comment period from July 18 to Sept. 3, 2025. 
The Navy invites your comments on the environmental analysis presented in the Draft EIS, 

and on the project’s potential to affect historic properties pursuant to Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act. The input received during the public comment period will 
be considered in the development of the Final EIS. The Navy welcomes your participation in 

the EIS process. 

PUBLIC MEETING: 
 

 

Thursday, Aug. 7, 2025 
5 to 7 p.m.  
Marvin Williams Recreation Center, Gym 
725 Park Avenue, Bremerton, WA 98337 

 
The public meeting will be an open house 
session with informational poster stations 
staffed by Navy representatives.  
 
For further information about the Draft EIS 
and the public meeting, please contact Ms. 
Julianne Leinenveber with the Navy Region 
Northwest Public Affairs Office at 
julianne.e.leinenveber.civ@us.navy.mil or 
360-867-8525.  

Submit  Comments:  
 
 

• In person at the public meeting 

• Online via the project website: 
BremertonWaterfrontImprovementsEIS.com 

• By email to: 

info@BremertonWaterfrontImprovementsEIS.com 

• By mail to: 

 Naval Facilities Engineering Systems Command 
Northwest 

 Attention: Bremerton EIS Project Manager 
 1101 Tautog Circle, Room 210 
 Silverdale, WA 98315 

 
Draft EIS comments must be postmarked or  

submitted electronically by 11:59 p.m. Pacific Time on  
Sept. 3 to be considered in the development of the       

Final EIS. 

The U.S. Navy  
Announces Availability of the Draft  
Environmental Impact Statement for 

Bremerton Waterfront  
Infrastructure Improvements at  

Puget Sound Naval Shipyard and  
Intermediate Maintenance Facility, 

Naval Base Kitsap-Bremerton  

Visit the project website at www.BremertonWaterfrontImprovementsEIS.com  
for more information. 

The Draft EIS is available online at BremertonWaterfrontImprovementsEIS.com. Copies are also 
available at Kitsap Regional Libraries (Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Branch, Sylvan Way Branch, 

Port Orchard Branch, and Silverdale Branch) and the Seattle Public Library, Central           
Library Branch. 


